
To ensure compliance with the EPA's
Environmental Regulations Concerning Inert
Landfills, the Sanitation/Recycling Department
WILL NOT pick up grass, leaves, or other green
waste materials bagged in non-biodegradable
plastic bags effective March 6, 2023.
Residents who bag green waste materials must
use BIODEGRADABLE BAGS (similar to this).

NOTICE OF SERVICE CHANGE

WHY SHOULD I USE BAGS? Bagging waste materials helps prevent
spillage & messes. If you use bags, they must be bio-degradable..
(During fall/winter leaf season, leaf material doesn’t require bagging.)
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WHERE DO I PLACE MY GREEN WASTE MATERIALS? Green waste
materials should be placed within 5 feet of the curb (not in the
street) and away from vehicles & mailboxes.

ARE THERE LIMITS ON WHAT CAN BE PICKED UP? Yes. Limbs
must be less than 6' long, stumps & tree parts must weigh less than
75 lbs, and only 3 cubic yards can be picked up per stop. Also, no
dirt, rocks, concrete, or other materials should be mixed with green
waste. CONTRACTORS ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR REMOVAL OF
BRUSH & LIMBS THEY SERVICE.

EFFECTIVE MONDAY 03-06-2023.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR ASSISTANCE & COOPERATION.


